NEW POLLING STATION FOR MAIDEN ERLEGH
[bookmark: _GoBack]Maiden Erlegh School has given notice to the council that it no longer wishes to accommodate its premises for the purpose of a polling station from this year.  The school is able to do this because it is independent of the council and it can use its premises for the sole purpose of educating its pupils if it chooses to do so.

Accordingly, the council has put in place arrangements to use Aldryngton Primary School for 2019/20, but is looking for alternative facilities for future years.  The council would welcome suggestions on possible venues that could be suitable for this purpose.

Unfortunately, there is a lack of suitable buildings within Maiden Erlegh.  MERA is looking at whether or not St Nicolas Church could be used, but as residents may be aware, the church is already used as a polling station and there may not be the capacity to accommodate the Maiden Erlegh Ward as well.
